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WHITE LAKE TOWNSHIP

PLANNING COMMISSION

7525 Highland Road

White Lake, MI  48383
OCTOBER 7, 2021 @ 7:00 p.m.
Electronic Meeting
Chairperson Anderson called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and led the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll was called.
ROLL CALL:

Steve Anderson





Peter Meagher
Rhonda Grubb
Merrie Carlock





Joe Seward

Mark Fine

Matt Slicker

Absent:


Scott Ruggles





Debbie Dehart

Also Present:
Sean O’Neil, Planning Director




Sherri Barber, Recording Secretary
Visitors:

Kathleen Jackson, McKenna

Michael Leuffgen, DLZ
Approval of Agenda

Commissioner Fine moved to approve the agenda as presented.  Commissioner Seward supported and the MOTION CARRIED with a voice vote: 7 yes votes.
Approval of Minutes

a. September 2, 2021
Commissioner Carlock moved to approve the minutes of September 2, 2021 as presented.  Commissioner Grubb supported and the MOTION CARRIED with a voice vote:  7 yes votes.
Call to the Public (for items not on the agenda)
No one was in attendance from the public.
Public Hearing:


None.

Continuing Business

None

Old Business:
None

New Business

A. Redevelopment at 9328 Highland Road 
Location: 
Located on the north side of Highland Road (M-59) and west of Fisk Road. Consisting of approximately 1.17 acres. Currently zoned (GB) General Business. Identified as parcel number 12-203-201-010 
Request: 
Final Site Plan Approval 
Applicant: 
White Lake Retail Management, LLC 30200 Telegraph Road Bingham Farms, MI 48205
Mr. Leuffgen discussed the DLZ letter for final site plan review.  Generally they are recommending approval subject to some administrative approvals on the plan.  Commissioner Meagher asked if they have received the final plans addressing these last comments.  He has not, but he is confident that the applicant has those.  He’s comfortable dimensionally with the site.  

Commissioner Anderson noted that in the past there were possibilities of flooding to the mobile home site, was there ever any problem with flooding from the Sonic?  Could this potentially impact them?  Mr. Leuffgen is not aware of any flooding problems from this site.  

Commissioner Slicker noted that the widened spots are 7’, should the signs be on the backside for the most used spots – can they go on the back side of the walk?  The spaces are still 19 with a two foot overhang, they will push them back.  On the back side of the building is the cut through for the dumpster, can it be where there isn’t a parking space right there where a car would be waiting?  That would be a good idea.
Planning Director O’Neil discussed McKenna’s letter.  They are recommending approval. 
The applicant noted that the retail store is a mattress store.  The drive through tenant has not been addressed yet.  The building and canopies will be demolished.  They will be building a new building, roughly 6,000 sq. ft.  They have added some of the items discussed at the last planning meeting.  Outdoor seating will be capped at 20.  The hours of operation will be based on the previous site plan.  The applicant thanked everyone for their time.  Planning Director O’Neil noted that in the future if they decided to split the building into more spaces, that would not be a problem.
Commissioner Slicker doesn’t feel all the parking in the back is great.  He feels we need to think about how many drive throughs we have.
Commissioner Anderson asked if the mattress store is taking up 3,000 square feet, and it’s not being subdivided.  That’s correct.  Customers will buy the mattress at the retail store and it gets shipped from a distribution center.  Commissioner Anderson noted that we appreciate the applicant’s information and asked if they brought product samples.  They weren’t able to bring  samples in, everyone is having problems with supplies right now.  
Commissioner Seward moved to recommend to the Township Board the approval of the Final Site Plan for the redevelopment at 9328 Highland Road located on the north side of Highland Road (M-59) and west of Fisk Road. Consisting of approximately 1.17 acres. Currently zoned (GB) General Business. Identified as parcel number 12-203-201-010.  The approval is subject to all Planning Commission and consultant review comments.  Commissioner Fine supported and the MOTION CARRIED with a roll call vote: (Meagher – yes; Anderson – yes;  Grubb – yes; Seward – yes; Carlock – yes; Slicker – yes; Fine -- yes).  

Other Business:

None
Liaison’s Report

Commissioner Grubb reported that in June there was a CISMA survey of Stanley Park for invasive species.  At the next Parks meeting we’ll discuss park rental increases, there are quite a few agenda items for the October meeting.  The Parks and Recreation Halloween movie night was cancelled.
The Planning Commission discussed the length of ZBA meetings and what may be able to be done to make them shorter.

Planning Consultant’s Report  

No report.  
Director’s Report:

Planning Director O’Neil reported that CIP was approved by the Township Board last month.  They are currently working on the Civic Center Development.  Commissioner O’Neil reported that we got a preliminary score on the grant application for Stanley Park and we did pretty well.  We can resubmit and may be able to improve the score by 20-30 points.  Planning Director O’Neil discussed the status of some of the projects in Planning right now.
Mr. Leuffgen reported that he has final geometry from the RCOC for the roundabout at Elizabeth Lake Road and Teggerdine so they can start finalizing that.  Commissioner Carlock would like to see some up to date cost estimates on that project.  He reported on Bogie Lake watermain and well house for Aspen Meadows.
Other Business:
None.

Communications:
Next Meeting Dates:  
October 21, 2021




November 4, 2021
Adjournment:
Commissioner Seward moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:59 p.m.  Commissioner Meagher supported and the MOTION CARRIED with a voice vote:   7 yes votes.

